
June 19, 2018 

Borough Council 
 
The Monthly Workshop Meeting of the Bedford Borough Council was held on the above date at 
3:30 pm with the following Council Members present, Dean Lemley, John Cessna, Jeff 
Rinscheid, Sharon Turkovich and Patrick Neff.  Mayor William Leibfreid, Borough Manager 
Barbara Diehl and Borough Secretary Beverly Geller were also present.   Council Members Tim 
Weaverling and Bill Blackburn along with Solicitor Dean Crabtree, Assistant Borough Secretary 
Misty Hizer and Police Chief Jim Sigler were absent.   
 
Stephen George asked Council for permission to submit an application to the Historical 
Architectural Review Board seeking approval for the addition of a storm door for the Southern 
Alleghenies Museum of Art at 137 E Pitt Street.  Motion was made by Councilman Cessna, 
seconded by Councilwoman Turkovich, to grant permission for the application to be submitted to 
HARB.  Motion was carried by unanimous vote (5-0).   
 
Josh Lang, Bedford Lions Club, and Tonya Grimes, DBI, spoke to Council in regards to the 
Welcome to Bedford signs proposed for Route 30 at the east and west sides of town.  The sign at 
the east side of Bedford is proposed to be placed on lot of the Somerset Trust.  A placement of 
the sign on that location would exceed the square footage allowed by the Sign Ordinance.  After 
discussion in regards to other locations and changing the Ordinance, the subject was tabled until 
the July 2, 2018 Council meeting.   
 
Motion was made by Councilman Rinscheid, seconded by Councilman Neff, to approve  
Bedford Sunrise Rotary, Michael Lamb,  and State Farm, Matt Randall, to make application to 
State Farm for a $25,000 grant – using the Greens as a community project.  Motion was carried 
by unanimous vote (5-0).   
 
Council members discussed the Fort Bedford Park playground equipment.   
 
Motion was made by Councilman Neff, seconded by Councilman Cessna, to approve the request 
of Mount Pisgah Church to close West Street between Vondersmith Avenue and John Street on 
Sunday, July 22, 2018 from 1 pm to 5 pm for a Friends and Family event to which Bedford 
County churches will be invited for an afternoon of community worship. Motion was carried by 
unanimous vote (5-0).   
 
Motion was made by Councilman Cessna, seconded by Councilwoman Turkovich, to approve an 
additional request from the Allegheny Regional Festival of Books for an additional section of 
Juliana Street– Penn Street to Central Way to be closed for their event on Saturday, September 
15, 2018.  The event was originally approved (Council Meeting - September 5, 2017) for closure 
of Juliana Street from Penn to Vondersmith. The request is not asking for the Penn and Juliana 
intersection to be closed to automobile traffic.  Prior approval included setup beginning Saturday 
morning.  The additional request seeks setup of authors beginning Friday, September 14th at 
4pm.  Request for jersey barriers to eliminate the chance anyone would drive into the area.  
Motion was carried by unanimous vote (5-0).   
 



June 19, 2018 

Manager Diehl updated Council that the ground has been timbered and readied for the 
installation of the solar panels at the Water Authority property.   
 
Manager Diehl presented information in regards to the 2018 paving project and ADA ramps.  
Additional information will be presented at the July 2, 2018 Council meeting.    
 
 
There being no further business, a motion to adjourn was made and carried at 4:48 p.m. 
 
 
________________________________ 
 
Borough Secretary 
 



July 31, 2018 

Borough Council 

 

The Monthly Workshop Meeting of the Bedford Borough Council was held on the above date at 

3:00 pm with the following Council Members present, Tim Weaverling, Dean Lemley, John 

Cessna, Jeff Rinscheid, Sharon Turkovich and Bill Blackburn.  Mayor William Leibfreid, 

Borough Manager Barbara Diehl, Borough Secretary Beverly Geller, Police Officer Ric 

Kinsinger and Police Chief Jim Sigler were also present.   Council Member Patrick Neff along 

with Solicitor Dean Crabtree and Assistant Borough Secretary Misty Hizer were absent.   

 

Josh Lang, Bedford Lions Club, spoke to Council in regards to the “Welcome to Bedford” signs 

proposed for Route 30 at the east and west sides of town.  Discussion followed on the possibility 

of changing the Ordinance if a proper location can be identified; painting on the overpass 

entrances a “Welcome to Bedford” message and the possibility of installing signage in the center 

of the eastern Route 30 overpass support median.  Additional information is to be gathered in 

regards to the options listed for the next Council workshop. 

 

Officer Kinsinger and Chief Sigler shared that on July 3, 2018, one to two hundred (100 to 200) 

intoxicated individuals were on the sidewalks and streets between the Village News and The 

Tavern.  The individuals were still in town after DBI’s Hot Summer Nights ended at 9 pm.  After 

the event ended, individuals went to the bars in town.  After 10:30 pm, individuals started 

walking between the Village News and the Tavern.  Officers who were patrolling Hot Summer 

Nights were dismissed at 10:00 pm because the streets had emptied and all seemed quiet.   

 

The Village News closed early due to patrons being rowdy and out of control.  The Tavern 

closed early pm due to the same issue.  Officer Kinsinger was the only officer on duty after 

10:00 pm.  Officer Kinsinger shared that individuals began walking between The Tavern and 

The Village News lining the streets two to three (2 to 3) people wide on the sidewalk.  Officer 

Kinsinger noted most were still wearing their wristbands from the DBI event, drinking openly on 

the streets, throwing items and yelling obscenities derogatory to Police. Officer Kinsinger noted 

that he recognized about 20 individuals as Borough citizens.  Feeling threatened and in 

consideration of the safety of individuals trying to traverse through town, Officer Kinsinger 

called the Pennsylvania State Police for reinforcement.   

 

Discussion in regards to the safety of the Officer followed with Council noting that the night 

before a Holiday with most individuals not having to work the next day escalated the situation.  

Chief Sigler noted that future events will have Officers on extended hours.  Councilman 

Weaverling will email the DBI Board and share the situation on July 3rd and the concerns of 

Council.  Chief Sigler asked for a debriefing after events so all parties are informed.   

 

Chief Sigler exited the meeting at 4:27 pm.   

 

Discussion followed that the presence of additional DBI volunteers and members may dissuade 

excessive drinking.   

 

Ric Kinsinger exited the meeting at 4:32 pm.    

 



July 31, 2018 

Councilman Rinscheid noted that the playground equipment at the Fort Bedford Park was 

painted yellow the week of July 23rd to 27th and the remaining painting will take place as the 

weather allows.   

 

Motion was made by Councilwoman Turkovich, seconded by Councilman Rinscheid to replace 

the tree that was struck by an automobile in the Federal Square with an October Morning Glory 

in the SW corner of the Square.  Along with removal of the tree in the Federal Square, the 

approval covers the removal of two trees in the Memorial Park and one parallel to Butler 

Avenue.    Motion was carried by unanimous vote (6-0). 

 

Manager Diehl shared that the Solar Panel installation is delayed due to permitting.  Manager 

Diehl shared that information in regards to the 2018 Paving Project with the ADA Ramps has 

been forwarded to George Spinelli of PennDOT.  Manager Diehl noted that the Municipal 

Authority met July 30th along with the members of the Water Authority who will be joining 

MABB effective October 1, 2018 to discuss the steps required – Resolutions, Transfer of Assets, 

Professional Services, etc.  Manager Diehl reminded Council of the joint meeting with the Fire 

Department at 7:00 pm on August 1, 2018 in the Fire Department Meeting Room.  

 

Motion was made by Councilwoman Turkovich, seconded by Councilman Cessna, to approve 

the request of the Bedford Heritage Trust to have a beer garden behind the Fort Bedford Museum 

during the two weekends of Fall Foliage.  Olde Bedford Brewing products will be offered.  No 

food will be sold.  Motion was carried by unanimous vote (6-0).   

 

Motion was made by Councilman Cessna, seconded by Councilman Rinscheid, to approve DBI’s 

request to reschedule the Independence Day Celebration to Saturday, September 1, 2018 at the 

Fort Bedford Park from 5:00 pm to 11:00 pm.  Closure of the entire Fort Bedford Park area and 

roads leading into the park would be from 2:00 pm to 12:00 am.   Motion was carried by 

unanimous vote (6-0).   

 

There being no further business, a motion to adjourn was made and carried at 4:57 p.m. 

 

 

________________________________ 

 

Borough Secretary 

 



August 21, 2018 

Borough Council 

 

The Monthly Workshop Meeting of the Bedford Borough Council was held on the above date at 

3:30 pm with the following Council Members present, Tim Weaverling, John Cessna, Jeff 

Rinscheid, Patrick Neff and Bill Blackburn.  Mayor William Leibfreid, Borough Manager 

Barbara Diehl and Borough Secretary Beverly Geller were also present.   Council Member 

Sharon Turkovich, Police Chief Jim Sigler and Solicitor Dean Crabtree were absent.   

 

Councilman Jeff Rinscheid arrived at 3:32 p.m.  

 

Manager Diehl noted that the Fire Department is working with Stiffler McGraw in regards to the 

Fire Department build project.  The Fire Department is sharing all the information with their 

members.  Two meetings must be held prior to a formal vote by their Membership.   

 

Manager Diehl shared that some of the solar panels (Solar Panel Grant Project) need shifted so 

they do not cover utility lines or the road.  She also shared that the 2018 Paving Project with 

ADA ramps will be postponed to 2019.  Due to the extensive amount of rain, paving contractors 

are behind schedule and are not bidding on additional projects for 2018.  Manager Diehl noted 

that the 2019 budget process will begin in mid-September.   

 

Councilman Weaverling asked for an Executive Session in regards to personnel issues.   

 

Safety issues from the July 3, 2018 Hot Summer Nights were discussed.  A meeting with all 

stakeholders (Police, Tavern Owners, DBI Board and Borough Council Representatives) is 

suggested to be held prior to a future event to seek solutions to the safety concerns.  

 

Councilman Rinscheid noted that the amphitheater proposed for the natural bowl in Fort Bedford 

Park has been put on hold due to the gas mains and the sewer line running through that area.   A 

concrete pad was proposed to be placed as a stage in that area.   

 

Misty Hizer, Assistant Borough Secretary, arrived at 4:06 p.m.   

 

Discussion followed in regards to the Fall Foliage Festival and the vendors who are part of the 

Festival and those who set up in the outlying areas. The Town House Motel allows a vendor to 

use their parking lot with that vendor purchasing a transient license each year.  It was also noted 

that a house on S. Richard Street sells crafts in a yard sale.   

 

It was shared that DBI was planning on operating the Beer Garden formally operated by the St. 

Thomas School during the Fall Foliage Festival.   Manager Diehl noted that for DBI to sell beer 

both weekends that four special event PLCB (4) licenses would be needed.  

 

Motion was made by Councilman Cessna, seconded by Councilman Rinscheid, to approve the 

United Way Progress Board in the Federal Square near the Post Office from late August 2018 

through April 2019. Motion was carried by unanimous vote (6-0).   

 

Council entered Executive Session at 4:37 p.m. to discuss personnel issues.   



August 21, 2018 

 

Councilman Lemley exited the meeting at 5:20 p.m.   

 

Council exited Executive Session at 5:35 p.m.   

 

There being no further business, a motion to adjourn was made and carried at 5:35 p.m. 

 

 

________________________________ 

 

Borough Secretary 

 



September 18, 2018 

Borough Council 

 

The Monthly Workshop Meeting of the Bedford Borough Council was held on the above date at 

3:30 p.m. with the following Council Members present, Tim Weaverling, Dean Lemley, Jeff 

Rinscheid, Sharon Turkovich and Bill Blackburn.  Mayor William Leibfreid, Borough Manager 

Barbara Diehl and Borough Secretary Beverly Geller were also present.   Police Chief Jim Sigler 

and Solicitor Dean Crabtree were absent.   

 

Motion was made by Councilman Rinscheid, seconded by Councilman Lemley, to change 

Council Workshops effective January of 2019 to three (3) p.m. on the third (3rd) Tuesday of each 

month.  Motion was carried by unanimous vote (5-0).   

 

Manager Diehl shared updates on the Solar Panel Grant, Scheduling the Paving with ADA ramps 

in 2019, the upcoming budget season and the combining of the Authorities.   

 

Councilman Patrick Neff arrived at 3:50 p.m.  

 

Manager Diehl shared information on transient licenses.  Council discussed transient licenses 

and how they applied to vendors who are set up in the Fall Foliage Festival area, but not part of 

Fall Foliage.   

 

Assistant Borough Secretary Misty Hizer arrived at 4:03 p.m.   

 

Manager Diehl clarified that Downtown Bedford, Inc. (DBI) does not need borough permission 

to have an event with alcohol on private property.  DBI does need to secure a special license for 

each day of the Fall Foliage Festival event.   

 

Councilman John Cessna arrived at 4:10 pm. 

 

Manager Diehl noted that the administrative staff would be asking organizations submitting 

event requests in the future to provide additional details on routes, participants, etc.   

 

Council entered Executive Session at 4:19 pm to discuss Borough Properties.   

 

Council exited Executive Session at 5:40 p.m.   

 

Motion was made by Councilman Neff, seconded by Councilman Cessna, to support the Bedford 

Fire Department to initiate progression on the building of a new Fire Dept building. Motion was 

carried by unanimous vote (7-0). 

 

There being no further business, a motion to adjourn was made and carried at 5:40 p.m. 

 

 

________________________________ 

 

Borough Secretary 



October 16, 2018 

Borough Council 
 
The Monthly Workshop Meeting of the Bedford Borough Council was held on the above date at 
3:30 p.m. with the following Council Members present, Jeff Rinscheid, Sharon Turkovich, John 
Cessna and Bill Blackburn.  Mayor William Leibfreid, Borough Manager Barbara Diehl, 
Borough Secretary Beverly Geller and Tim Cooper, P.E., Stiffler McGraw & Associates, Inc. 
were also present.   Council Members Tim Weaverling, Dean Lemley and Patrick Neff along 
with Police Chief Jim Sigler and Solicitor Dean Crabtree were absent.   
 
Larry Myers, Sales Team Leader, Northeast Energy & Sustainability Services with Schneider 
Electric, shared information on performance contracting for capturing savings to fund capital 
improvement work.  Mr. Myers suggested changing the street lighting in the borough to LED, 
upgrading interior lighting at the water and wastewater plants, optimizing HVAC systems and 
updating metering for water system to capture loss due to older equipment.   
 
Tonya Grimes, Downtown Bedford Inc. Manager, introduced Lindsay Buchanan as the recently 
hired Administrative Assistant for DBI. 
 
Misty Hizer, Assistant Borough Secretary, joined the meeting at 4:07 p.m.   
 
Manager Diehl updated Council that a Public Hearing and Resolution would take place in 
December for the Fire Department Build Project and Borough Building Renovation Project.  A 
Press Release has been prepared, but not released at this time.   
 
Manager Diehl shared updates on the Solar Panel Grant, the 2019 Budget and the combining of 
the Authorities.   
 
Council entered Executive Session at 4:17 p.m. to discuss an Agreement Letter and Personnel 
issues.   
 
Council exited Executive Session at 4:37 p.m.   
 
Motion was made by Councilman Cessna, seconded by Councilman Rinscheid, to approve the 
signing of the Memorandum of Understanding with the Non-Uniform Employee Union.  Motion 
was carried by unanimous vote (4-0). 
 
There being no further business, a motion to adjourn was made and carried at 4:37 p.m. 
 
 
________________________________ 
 
Borough Secretary 



December 18, 2018 

Borough Council 

 

The Monthly Workshop Meeting of the Bedford Borough Council was held on the above date at 

3:30 p.m. with the following Council Members present, Tim Weaverling, Jeff Rinscheid, Sharon 

Turkovich and Bill Blackburn.  Mayor William Leibfreid, Borough Manager Barbara Diehl and 

Borough Secretary Beverly Geller were also present.  Absent were Council Members, Dean 

Lemley, Patrick Neff and John Cessna. Solicitor Dean Crabtree, Timothy Cooper, P.E. of 

Stiffler, McGraw & Associates, Inc. and Police Chief Jim Sigler were absent.   

 

Dave and Mary Heller of Olde Bedford Brewing were in attendance to seek changes to the 

Transient Retail License Ordinance. The Hellers are seeking a lower permit fee and longer hours.    

Mr. Heller noted that food truck followers are similar to brewery followers.  Food trucks can 

draw in crowds which hopefully will spend time and additional money in the businesses in town.   

Manager Diehl suggested the first step be that the Ordinance Review Committee meets to review 

the Ordinance.   

 

Councilman Rinscheid presented information on the Heritage Trust and the Fort Bedford 

Museum.  Fundraising in 2018 raised $28,333.00 in comparison to $75,147.00 in 2017.  Changes 

were discussed for 2019 which included staffing changes, altered operation hours and physical 

projects.  Manager Diehl noted that the information presented will be shared with Council 

Members who are absent and asked that further discussion take place at the January Meetings.  

 

Motion was made by Councilman Rinscheid, seconded by Councilwoman Turkovich, to approve 

the Fire Protection Agreement with the Bedford Fire Department.  Motion was carried by 

unanimous vote (4-0).   

 

Manager Diehl shared that the Solar Grant Project would start in March 2019 with panel 

installation starting in July and the system in full operation (hopefully) by October 2019. 

 

Manager Diehl reminded Council of the meeting with the DBI Board on Wednesday, December 

19th at 8:45 a.m. at 10/09 Restaurant. 

 

There being no further business, a motion to adjourn was made and carried at 5:06 p.m. 

 

 

________________________________ 

 

Borough Secretary 



January 15, 2019 

Borough Council 

 

The Monthly Workshop Meeting of the Bedford Borough Council was held on the above date at 

3:00 p.m. with the following Council Members present, Tim Weaverling, John Cessna, Jeff 

Rinscheid, Sharon Turkovich and Bill Blackburn.  Mayor William Leibfreid, Borough Manager 

Barbara Diehl, Borough Secretary Beverly Geller and Timothy Cooper, P.E. of Stiffler, McGraw 

& Associates, Inc. were also present.  Absent were Council Members, Dean Lemley and Patrick 

Neff. Solicitor Dean Crabtree and Police Chief Jim Sigler were absent.  Assistant Borough 

Secretary joined the meeting at 4:04 p.m.  

 

Discussion was entered in regards to the Temporary Food Sales and Transient Retail Licenses.  

A request from Olde Bedford Brewing asked that Council extend the hours and look at reducing 

the fees for Food Trucks.  Council asked Manager Diehl to share suggested rates and provide 

details of how those fees are calculated at the February Council Meeting.   

 

Manager Diehl shared that Stiffler McGraw & Associates, Inc. employ interns each summer and 

those interns could scan the important safe documents and maps in storage at the Borough 

Office.  Stiffler McGraw provided an estimate of $8,000 for scanning the Borough’s maps and 

documentation with the work being performed from June 1 through August 15, 2019.  Motion 

was made by Councilman Cessna, seconded by Councilwoman Turkovich, to approve this 

project contingent upon the Municipal Authority’s approval during their meeting that afternoon.  

The Borough’s estimated expense would be $1,760.00.  Motion was carried by unanimous vote 

(5-0).   

 

Manager Diehl shared that the ground breaking for the Solar Panel installation is set for March or 

April 2019.  Manager Diehl reminded Council of funds pledged to the project.  $20,000 was 

pledged from the Borough, $80,000 from the Municipal Authority ($20,000 from Water Funds 

and $60,000 from Sewer Funds). 

 

Manager Diehl reminded Council Members to review the Feasibility Study for the Borough 

Building Renovation Project. Mr. Cooper noted that design on the project will start in February 

2019.  The project will be added to the February 2019 Council Meeting agenda for discussion 

and signatures will be requested for the agreement.   

 

A brief discussion was entered in regards to extending the current agreement with the Bedford 

Heritage Trust for operation of the Fort Bedford Museum for an additional year.   

 

The 2019 Committee List was distributed.  After discussion in regards to combining several of 

the Committees, Councilman Weaverling will revise the list and distribute at the February 

Council Meeting.   

 

There being no further business, a motion to adjourn was made and carried at 4:31 p.m. 

 

 

________________________________ 

 



January 15, 2019 

Borough Secretary 



February 18, 2020 

Borough Council 

 

The Workshop Meeting of the Bedford Borough Council was held on the above date with the 

following Council Members present, Tim Weaverling, Sharon Turkovich, Jeff Rinscheid, Bill 

Blackburn, Patrick Neff and Kenny Fetterman.  Borough Manager Barbara Diehl, Borough 

Manager, Misty Hizer, Assistant Borough Secretary, Public Services Director Brad Foor and 

Timothy Cooper, P.E., of Stiffler, McGraw & Associates, Inc. were also present.    

 

Council Member John Cessna, Solicitor Dean Crabtree and Police Chief Craig Bowman were 

absent.  

 

Council President Tim Weaverling called the meeting to order at 3:17 p.m.  

 

Mr. Cooper noted the Bedford Fire Department’s build project is moving along. The Borough 

Building Renovation went out to bid, with bids due March 3, 2020 and a bid opening date of 

March 4, 2020 at the Bedford Ambulance Building. A pre-bid meeting was held for interested 

contractors on February 12, 2020, which included a tour of the building.  An addendum 

answering all questions was sent out to contractors February 18, 2020. 

 

Mr. Cooper briefed Council on the meeting with Christine Hollington and her Attorney Ethan 

Wilt regarding her property at 238 W. Penn Street and the request for a temporary construction 

easement for erection of a salt shed and retaining wall. 

 

Mr. Cooper also updated Council on the CSO project.  Kukurin is ready to install a storm sewer 

in W. Central Way at a cost of approximately $30,000.  Manager Diehl noted funds will be 

charged to the Borough Building Renovation project. 

 

Council Member Patrick Neff joined the meeting at 3:25 p.m. 

 

Mayor William Leibfreid joined the meeting at 3:26 p.m. 

 

Expected visitors Bill Kurtycz and Dave Heller were not present, however, Manager Diehl 

received notification from Mr. Heller that he would not be able to attend.  

 

Mr. Cooper briefed Council on the solar panel project.  Manager Diehl noted Attorney Rodney 

Rose would be providing more information at a later date. 

  

Manager Diehl shared that the Bedford Police Department has temporarily relocated to the 

Bedford Ambulance Service Building effective February 17, 2020.  Lois Frederick and the 

Bedford Area Ambulance gave permission to remove one (1) tree and three (3) shrubs, as well as 

clean up the embankment, for safety purposes.  The Bedford Borough sign is to be relocated.  

Bedford Borough Administrative Offices are tentatively scheduled to relocate the 2nd or 3rd week 

of March. 

 

Council Member Rinscheid revisited the need for agreements/easements for a potential 

amphitheater and walkway with landowners at the eastern end of Fort Bedford Park.  A meeting 

with landowners was recommended, with the Parks and Rec Committee hosting. 



February 18, 2020 

 

Manager Diehl shared concerns about HARB members meeting with individuals regarding 

zoning and HARB issues without the entire HARB advisory board’s knowledge. Manager Diehl 

suggested Solicitor Crabtree attend a future HARB meeting to define roles and responsibilities.  

 

Council President Weaverling updated Council on the meeting with the Dalesmen regarding their 

renovation of the old Ford garage.  The Dalesmen plan to apply for a distillery/brewery license 

and are currently in discussions with the PLCB.  Manager Diehl mentioned the Dalesmen’s 

concern about deliveries and the possibility of a temporary easement to house heavy equipment. 

 

Public Services Director Foor stated the new bollards at the corner of Pitt and Richard are 

holding up. 

 

Mr. Cooper and Public Services Director Foor exited the meeting at 4:01 p.m. 

 

Council Member Rinscheid inquired as to how much parking is the Borough’s responsibility due 

to the addition of the Dalesmen Distillery and existing downtown businesses.  Manager Diehl 

shared the Borough needs to look at enhancing parking and the need for public restrooms.  Local 

businesses have looked into purchasing the former Ressler’s location without success.  

 

Mayor Leibfreid voiced concerns about the lack of a DBI five-year plan and suggested a simple 

plan be formulated to get started.  Council Member Turkovich shared that Mary with PDC 

offered their assistance in formulating a five-year plan. 

 

Council entered an executive session regarding personnel at 4:12 p.m. 

 

Borough Secretary Beverly Geller joined the meeting at 4:17 p.m.  

 

Borough Secretary Beverly Geller and Assistant Borough Secretary Misty Hizer exited the 

meeting at 4:35 p.m. 

 

Council exited executive session at 4:52 p.m. 

 

Motion was made by Council Member Turkovich, seconded by Council Member Neff, to 

approve the proposed settlement agreement of $12,500 for Officer Ric Kinsinger, as negotiated 

during a meeting held at the PA Department of Labor & Industry’s Altoona Field Office on 

Wednesday, February 18, 2020 with Mediating Judge Michael Hetrick.    Motion was carried by 

a vote of (5-1), with Council Member Rinscheid abstaining due to personal reasons.   

 

There being no further business, a motion to adjourn was made and carried at 4:53 p.m. 

 

 

________________________________ 

 

Borough Secretary 



February 16, 2021 

Borough Council 

 

The Workshop Meeting of the Bedford Borough Council was held on the above date at 3:00 p.m. 

at the Bedford Ambulance Meeting Room. The following Council Members were in attendance, 

Tim Weaverling, Sharon Turkovich, Jeff Rinscheid, Bill Blackburn, and Kenny Fetterman.  

Mayor William Leibfreid, Borough Manager Barbara Diehl and Borough Secretary Beverly 

Geller were also in attendance.    

 

Council Members John Cessna and Patrick Neff were absent along with Public Services Director 

Brad Foor, Police Chief Craig Bowman, Solicitor Dean Crabtree and Borough Engineer Timothy 

Cooper, P.E. of Stiffler, McGraw & Assoc. Inc. 

 

Council Member Rinscheid shared the Fort Bedford Museum would be participating in the 

Downtown Bedford, Inc. (DBI) Chocolate Walk to be held over the next four Saturdays.   

 

Motion was made by Council Member Turkovich, seconded by Council Member Rinscheid, to 

advertise, interview, and hire for the Wastewater Treatment Plant (WWTP) position of 

Wastewater Mechanic with a start date on or before March 8, 2021.  Motion was carried by 

unanimous vote (5-0).   

 

Council President congratulated Tanner Ripple and John Whitmore for obtaining their Backflow 

Prevention Certification.   

 

Manager Diehl shared that the Borough Building Renovation Project is moving along, and the 

contractors are painting, installing the drop-down ceiling, and tiling the bathrooms.  The new salt 

shed is complete except for the apron.  Salt is being moved into the new shed.     

 

Motion was made by Council Member Rinscheid, seconded by Council Member Blackburn, to 

approve Requisition #10 for the Borough Building Renovation Project in the amount of 

$200,041.45.  Motion was carried by unanimous vote (5-0).   

 

Council Member Rinscheid asked about the recent ruling by the Bedford County Building Code 

Board of Appeals for Olde Bedford Brewing.  The Appeal granted relief from providing a 

sprinkler system, two-hour fire separation walls from the adjacent outdoor goods store and 

constructing additional restrooms.  Olde Bedford Brewing requested occupancy of 149 

individuals, but the Board decision limited occupancy to 100. 

 

Discussion followed regarding gathering information regarding municipalities who have local 

Code Officers and whether those codes are more stringent than state level codes.  Discussion 

followed on whether the Borough should have a representative sit in on the Board of Appeals 

hearings for Bedford Borough.  Council Member Turkovich noted that without an Ordinance the 

Borough would not have a say at a Board of Appeals Hearing regarding Building Code issued 

and regulated at the State Level.   

 

Council entered Executive Session at 3:39 p.m.   

 

Council exited Executive Session at 4:12 p.m.   

 



February 16, 2021 

Mayor Leibfreid requested an update on the Solar Panel Project.  Manager Diehl shared that the 

agreement has been signed by the Bedford Fair Board and as soon as the weather improves 

construction is to begin.   

 

There being no further business, a motion to adjourn was made and carried at 4:14 p.m. 

 

________________________________ 

 

Borough Secretary 
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